Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please can you provide me with the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 on school class sizes at Local Authority maintained schools in your local area:
1.
How many secondary school classes in your area are expected to have (a) between 30 and 35 pupils and (b) over 35 pupils in the school year 2017/18?
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
2.
How many secondary school classes in your area had (a) between 30 and 35 pupils and (b) over 35 pupils in the years (i) 2015/16 (ii) 2016/17
2015/16 a) 84 Classes with pupil numbers between 30-35.  (b) 1 class with pupil numbers above 35.  (ii) 2016/17 (a) 98 Classes with pupil numbers between 30-35.  (b) 2 classes with pupil numbers above 35.

3.
How many primary school classes in your area are expected to have (a) between 30 and 35 pupils and (b) over 35 pupils in the school year 2017/18?
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
4.
How many primary school classes had (a) between 30 and 35 pupils and (b) over 35 pupils in the years (i) 2015/16 and (ii) 2016/17?
2015/16 (a) 547 Classes with pupil numbers between 30-35.  (b) 3 classes with pupil numbers above 35.  (ii) 2016/17 (a) 466 Classes with pupil numbers between 30-35. (b) 2 classes with pupil numbers above 35.

5.
What is the largest class size at a secondary school in your area expected to be in the school year 2017/18?
6.
What is the largest class size at a primary school in your area expected to be in the school year 2017/18?
In addition, if available please could you provide information on current projections for additional school places at Local Authority maintained schools set to be required in your local area:
7.
Based on current projections, how many additional secondary school places do you estimate you will have to provide in your local area in 2020/21?
8.
Based on current projections, how many additional primary school places do you estimate you will have to provide in your local area in 2020/21?

In response to questions 5,6,7 and 8, the Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

